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August 25, 2023 
 
 
Robert Petrovich, Executive Director 
Onondaga County Industrial Development Agency 
335 Montgomery Street, 2nd Floor 
Syracuse, NY 13202 
 
RE: State Environmental Quality Review Lead Agency Designation 
 Project: Micron New York Semiconductor Manufacturing  
 Location: 5171 Route 31, T-Clay, Onondaga County 
 
Dear Robert Petrovitch 
 
The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) concurs with the 
designation of the Onondaga County Industrial Development Agency as the lead 
agency for the coordinated State Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) of the Micron 
New York Semiconductor Manufacturing Project.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kevin M. Balduzzi 
Deputy Regional Permit Administrator 
Division of Environmental Permits 
 
 
cc. Thomas Berkman, Deputy Commissioner and General Counsel, NYSDEC 

Dereth Glance, Regional Director, NYSDEC Region 7 
 Daniel Whitehead, Director, NYSDEC Environmental Permits 

Margaret Sheen, General Counsel, NYSDEC Region 7 
Larry Weintraub, General Counsel, NYSDEC Albany 

 
 
 
 
 



J. Ryan McMahon, II, County Executive 
Shannon L. Harty, P.E., Commissioner 

650 Hiawatha Blvd. West 
Syracuse, NY 13204-1194 

(315) 435-2260 or (315) 435-6820 
FAX (315) 435-5023 

http://www.ongov.net/wep/ 
 

  

 
August 25, 2023 
 
 
Robert Petrovich, Executive Director 
Onondaga County Industrial Development Agency 
335 Montgomery Street, 2nd Floor 
Syracuse, New York 13202 
 
 
Re: Micron New York Semiconductor Manufacturing 
 White Pine Commerce Park – SEQRA Lead Agency 
 
Dear Mr. Petrovich: 
 
Onondaga County Department of Water Environment Protection (OCDWEP) has received the July 28, 
2023 Notice regarding the proposed project for Micron New York Semiconductor Manufacturing.  
OCDWEP has no objection to the Onondaga County Industrial Development Agency (OCIDA) acting as 
lead agency for the purposes of SEQR.   
 
OCDWEP is an interested agency in this project due to sewer service for both municipal and industrial 
wastewater disposal and a proposed reclaimed water supply service.   The project will require the 
following approvals from OCDWEP: 

 Capacity Assurance for new Sanitary Sewer Service 
 Industrial Wastewater Discharge Permit 
 Sewer User Agreement 
 Plan Review and Plumbing Permit 

 
Please note the following comments and clarifications related to the SEQR Long EAF, as included with 
the Notice: 

1. Section D.1d.iii. – Change answer from “Yes” to “No.”  The project is wholly located within the 
Onondaga County Consolidated Sanitary District and no expansion of the district is required.  

2. Section D.1d.iv. – Change answer from “Yes” to “No.”  No new districts are required. 
 
We appreciate the opportunity to comment on the SEQRA documentation.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
ONONDAGA COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF 
WATER ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION 
 
 
 
Shannon L. Harty, P.E. 
Commissioner  
  
cc: File 

Eric Schuler, P.E., Deputy Commissioner 
 




